- RING CPHYARD

TINES

1) COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

 VOLUME V, No. 5
May 4, 1979

The Vancouver Community College Board will meet in regular
session on Wednesday, May 9th at 7:00 p.m. in the board
chanbers at 675 West Hastings Street (6th floor).
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4)

INSIGHTS FROM AN ESSAY BY A K.E.C. STUDENT

"The natural resource of my country or of any country in the world
is the men who live there. This is, of course, the more important
resource.

However, if men are the more important resource, women are, of
course, the more useful resource. They provide, by their own
presence, the things which are the pleasure of life.

Of course, if you agree with me, you'll came to the conclusion
that such a wonderful resource must be carefully protected.

Everybody will agree that we have to protect such a nice resource;
but women should be protected against what? I don't see anything
or any reason which could threaten them; and of course, if such a
thing would happen, all the women are perfectly able to take care
of themselves.

Everybody will agree with me that the best natural resources of
any country are being actually perfectly protected. We don't need
to elaborate further on this subject.”

A Student

TELEPHONES

The installation of our new switchboard is now complete!
Hopefully, all systems will be "GO" from now on. A few minor
problems will be cleared up shortly.

Please remember to inform the switchboard operators when you place
a long distance call.

The new phone number for the Music Department is: 873-2461 or
873-2462. Their new location is 225 West 8th.

Basic Ed may be reached on Local 16. Their new location is the
same as above (225 West 8th.)

If you have any problems or questions concerning telephone calls,
connections, etc., please call the office manager or her assistant.
(D. Moutter, L. 29 or M. Griffith, L. 11).

M.G.



. Have an International

Experience this Summer!

Welcome a Japanese young person

into your home

Would you like a chance fto meef people from Japan - to get fo know something about them
and their country and to share with them something of your own country? English-speaking

Japanese students will be coming to Vancouver in July and August for a two fo three week combined
program of English at Vancouver Community College and a stay in local homes. |f you would like

to host one or two Japanese students and be compensated for the expenses incurred contact

Foopitality Vancowver

tel. 689=5310
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6) THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA
2075 WESBROOK MALL

VANCOUVER, B.C., CANADA
V6T 1W5

FACULTY OF EDUCATION

Aental 2oy ILe)7/)

RECEIVED APR 3 0 1978

Dear Colleague:

I'm writing to inform you about opportunities for graduate study in
adult education at the University of British Columbia. I've enclosed several
copies of our flyer which can be posted or distributed to interested faculty
members, and a copy of our detailed brochure for reference.

The Department of Adult Education has recently joined with two other
Departments in a Division of Educational Administration, Adult, and Higher
Education. This will increase our capability of meeting the needs of college
and institute personnel for appropriate programs of graduate study.

We offer two master's degree programs (M.A. and M.Ed.) and one doctoral
degree program (Ed.D.) as well as a Diploma in Adult Education. The Department
has eight full-time faculty members and about 140 graduate students.

It might be of interest to your staff to know that is is now feasible to
obtain a Master's degree through coursework taken in summer sessions. The doctoral
program has a two-year residency requirement which can be met in various ways.

We will be offering three courses in summer session 1979, which runs from
July 3 to August 10 - Introduction to Adult Education, Program Planning and Evaluation,
and Educational Gerontology. Other departments in the Division will be offering
such courses as The Regional, Junior or Community College, Current Developments in
Higher Education, Basic Contributions to Administrative Thought, and Educational
Finance. b

If any of your staff members are interested in beginning a graduate program
in adult education, right now would be a good time to apply so that the admission
process can be completed in time to register for summer session. For further
information, contact the Department at 228-5881 or write to me at the Adult Education
Department, 5760 Toronto Road, Vancouver, B.C. V6T 1L2.

Sincerely yours,

(See posting on faculty bulletin “/C/ézé;b*///(77/¢

boards) William S. Gri
Professor and Chairman
Adult Education Department

WSG/ip
encs.



7)

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C. Langara requires part time instructors for its two-year

Fine Arts Program. The appointment runs from September 1 to
December 31, 1979.

Closing date for applications is May 18, 1979.

V.C.C. = V.V.I. invites applications for the position of Assistant
Dean, Administrative and Student Services.

Closing date for applications is May 25, 1979.

V.C.C. — V.V.I. has an opening for an instructor in Electricity
and Industrial Electronics. The period of initial appointment
is twelve months, commencing no later than July 1, 1979.

Closing date for applications is May 18, 1979.

East Kootenay Community Collexje has posted three faculty positions:
psychology instructor, English instructor and electrical engineering
instructor.

Closing date for applications is May 10, 1979.

Northern Lights College has openings for a Personnel Officer and
an Audio Visual Technician.

Closing date for applications if May 18, 1979.
Please see faculty bulletin boards for details on the above positions.

HEESRS

“52% don't like the homework, but will do it.
40% don’t like it and may not do it. And 8% asked,
‘What homework?'"



8) MORE OPENINGS:
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Invites applications for a

~ Full-Time Position in

LEARNING ASSISTANCE
at the Eynnmour Campus

The successful applicant will be expected to conduct
workshops and courses in reading improvement,
vocabulary development and study skills, and assess
the extent and nature of learning difficulties in a
tutorial situation. Previous experience in E.S.L.
programs would be an asset.

PREFERRED QUALIFICATIONS:

M.A. in Related Area :

STARTING DATE: - August t, 1979
CLOSING APPLICATION \
DATE: ; May 11, 1979

Reply im writing by May 11, 1979 to:

Dr. Douglas K. Jardine
Dean of Instructional Services
Capilano College

20& Purcell Wa
North Vancouver, B.C.
V7] 3HS

fm,- e

INSTRUCTOR FOR ENGLISH . |'
AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

Capilano College requires regular -time Instructor
for BASL, Septgembeqr 1979. e S _

Applications from internal and external candidates are
invited from English-as-a-Second Language instructors
with previous experience; a completed M.A. or

equivalent is a pre-requisite.

Applications in writing, including an up-to-date
curriculum vitae with the names of three referees
should be addressed to:

Dr. Paul Gallagher
Principal’s Office
Capilano College e
2055 Purcell Way x
North Vancouver, B.C.
V7] 3H5

Clesing date: May 11, 1979, J
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9) ANSWER TO LAST WEEK'S PUZZLE:

SMITH is the engineer! How many of you worked it out???? It took
only 3 minutes for one of the office staff! Speedy, eh?????
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NEED EXERCISE, BUT YOU'RE BORED BY JOGGING? =
TRY SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCING:

Starting on Tuesday, May 8 there will be a FREE beginners
group for Scottish Country Dancing each Tuesday, during
May and June, 19.30 hours, in Roam L007, Langara Campus,
for faculty and students and their friends. All you need
besides yourself is a pair of heel-less slippers or tennis
shoes.

Join us for some interesting and sociable exercise to
cheerful music in the traditional manner. No experience
needed.

S. Veale,
Langara

CONFERENCE BOUND.

I will be away at the C.C.T.E. Conference next week. Please
direct questions re: Reading and Study Skills to Wynn Johnson.

B. Pletcher

PETROGLYPH

I am thankful that Dean Brown gave me an office, but when I
moved a cupboard from beside the wall, I discovered this
ancient work of art. JUST HOW OLD IS THIS BUILDING???222?7?

"A Grateful Ungrateful"
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TO SAVE TIME, PLEASE GIVE
EXCUSES BY THE NUMBERS.

. The computer fouled it up.

I didn’t think it was that
important.
Don’t blame me. I was hired for ::
my looks. i
That’s not my department.

No one told me to go ahead.

. I’'ve been too busy.

We’ve always done it that way.

. I forgot.

I was waiting for an O.K.

That’s someone else’s job.
The boss didn’t tell me.

. Sorry, I goofed.



